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The OAS/GS has conducted a review of its current real property inventory with a view to consolidating and maximizing the efficiency of the overall Organization’s operations.  The review has also focused on identifying funds within the Organization’s existing resources to implement urgent upgrades to the Main and Administration Buildings which are required to maintain the Organization’s liability insurance coverage and protect the safety of the users of these building, as well as establishing a future stream of funding to implement over time other essential deferred maintenance.

With these goals in mind, the OAS/GS has developed the following plan:

· Make space available during 2011 within the Main Building, Administration Building, and/or the General Secretariat Building to accommodate the meetings of the Inter-American Defense Board and the office space required by its staff.
· Recommend that the Permanent Council submit a draft resolution to the General Assembly (GA) or to a Special Session of the GA to amend the 2006 Statue of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) to no longer require that the OAS make the Casa del Soldado available as IADB headquarters.

· Recommend that the same GA resolution authorize the OAS/GS to proceed with the sale of the Casa del Soldado and to deposit the proceeds of the sale into the Building Improvements, Maintenance Services, and Other Urgent Needs Fund (BIMS).

· Proceed during 2011 with the sale of the Casa del Soldado, as follows:

· Determine sale/asking price.

· Place the property on the market.

· Study and analyze sale proposals received.

· Sell property.

· Deposit the proceeds of the sale into the BIMS.
· Contract for the urgent building safety systems upgrades required by the Organization’s liability insurer, with funding from the BIMS.  The insurance firm that holds the general liability policy of the Organization indicated that “continued inaction to implement deferred maintenance recommendations is unacceptable and may not renew the insurance”.  The cost of implementing insurance requirements is estimated at $2.1 million.

	Buildings
	Upgrades Required
	Estimated Amount

	MNB
	Smoke Detector
	$1,100,000

	MNB
	Fire alarm notification system
	

	ADM
	Smoke detector
	$950,000

	ADM
	Alarm notification system
	

	ADM
	Elevator recall system
	$50,000

	Total
	$2,100,000


· Explore options to free additional office space within the GSB for rental to other organizations, including through renovation and restacking of the Administration Building and moving staff members from the GSB to the Administration Building.

· Plan to finance any such renovation through future rental income.
· Deposit any new rental income above amounts required to finance the renovation into the BIMS to be used as needed to carry out urgent deferred maintenance projects.
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